
Notification to Bank of Ireland 365 
Phone and Online Banking Customers 
Changes to Bank of Ireland 365 Phone and Online Banking Terms 
and Conditions 
To facilitate the introduction of eStatements, Bank of Ireland will update 
the 365 Phone and Online Banking Terms and Conditions. 

The updated version of Bank of Ireland’s 365 Phone and Online Banking 
Terms and Conditions will come into effect from 25th September 2012.

A copy of this press notice and the updated Terms and Conditions will  
be available on www.bankofireland.com/online-banking from the 25th  
July 2012. 

Bank of Ireland would also like to remind you of the following:
Where we notify you of any change to the Terms and Conditions that  
you do not wish to accept, you may, without charge, end your use of  
365 Phone and Online Banking by notifying us on 0818 365 365. If you 
do not ask the Bank to end your use of 365 Phone and Online Banking, 
you are deemed to have accepted the changes on their effective date. 

In this instance the effective date of the change for 365 Phone and Online 
Banking is 25th September 2012.

Bank of Ireland is regulated by the Central Bank of Ireland.


